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THE PRESIDENT
OF THE
GENERAL ASSEMBLY

15 July 2019

Excellency,

I have the honour to transmit a letter dated 15 July 2019 from H.E. Mr. Masud
Bin Momen, Permanent Representative of Bangladesh and H.E. Mr. Agustin Santos
Maraver, Permanent Representative of Spain, co-facilitators for the intergovernmental
consultations and negotiations to determine the modalities and organizational aspects of
the International Migration Review Forum (IMRF).

I have further the honour to inform you that the silence procedure on the final
draft resolution titled “Format and organizational aspects of the international migration
review forum” has not been broken. The plenary meeting of the General Assembly to
take action on the draft resolution will take place on Friday, 19 July 2019 at 3 p.m. in the
General Assembly Hall.

I would like to take this opportunity to express my sincere appreciation to the co-
facilitators for their leadership in facilitating the consultation as well as to all delegations

for their constructive engagement throughout the process.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Maria Fernanda Espinosa Garcés

All Permanent Representatives and
Permanent Observers to the United Nations
New York



PERMANENT MISSION OF BANGLADESH TO THE UNITED NATIONS PERMANENT MISSION OF SPAIN TO THE UNITED NATIONS

New York, 15" July 2019

Excellency,

We write to you in our capacity as co-facilitators to the intergovernmental consultations and
negotiations to determine the precise modalities and organizational aspects of the International Migration
Review Forum (IMRF).

We have the honor to inform you that the silence procedure for the final revised draft of the
resolution titled “Format and organizational aspects of the international migration review forums has not
been broken.

We want to reiterate our appreciation for your constructive engagement in the process and we
look forward to your continued support in the adoption.

Please, accept Excellencies, the assurances of our highest consideration.

Ambassador H.E. Mr. Masud Bin Momen Ambassador H.E. Mr. Agustin Santos Maraver
(Permanent Representative of Bangladesh to the (Permanent Representative of Spain to the United
United Nations in New York) Nations in New York)

All Permanent Representatives and
Permanent Observers to the United Nations, New York



